MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 17, 2002 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EATPORT
Present:  Schultz, Schmidt, and Stillings





Audience:  20

Absent:  Leech, Parker

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.

2. Minutes.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of August 20, 2002 meeting with second to last line on page 1, activity center 101- 446 amount corrected to “$32,090”.  Minutes of the open portion of the August 28, 2002 special Board Meeting were approved as were the closed portion of said minutes.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted with clarification by Schultz for check # 14467.

4. Reports were accepted from EMS Director, Fire Chief, Zoning Administrator, Treasurer and AC 911 Dispatch.  Tom Stillings questioned treasurer whether there had been further investigation into the use of other banks.  The treasurer replied that there is diversification of accounts at various banks.  Comment was made regarding the increased traffic patrol over the Labor Day weekend on US 31.

5. Public Comments:  S. Klunzinger expressed her concerns regarding the Third Street issues.  She expressed her desire to receive agendas through the mail and was told by Schmidt that with self-addressed stamped envelopes, that would be possible.

6. Announcements:  Reminder of General Election on November 5, 2002.  Correspondence:  Letters of resignation were  read from Joe and Michelle Cerka expressing their thanks to the township.

7. Resolution for Parks.  It was moved by Schultz, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the resolution recognizing retired EMS Squad member Dave Parks for his many years of service to the community.  Roll call Vote:  aye- Schultz, Schmidt, Stillings; nay - none.  Passed 3-0.  Dave Parks was present to give his thanks to the board.

8. Day Park Bathroom Hours.  Discussion of off-season bathroom hours.  It was agreed to leave them open during the week on a trial basis through September and to also open them during the week two weeks earlier next May.
9. Private Property sign.  Discussions of letter from B. Nogle requesting that township provide “private property” signs next to Creswell Road end access.  Motion by Schmidt and seconded by Schultz to deny request.  Vote 2 ayes, 1 nay.  Motion to deny request passed 2-1. It was suggested that it might be brought up again at future board meeting for further discussion.

10. Kruger road Improvement.  I. Foerster requested information regarding township position on road improvement with matching funds from property owners.  After discussion Schmidt agreed to place the issue on the October agenda and would update board members through memo on the issue.

11. Budget Amendment.  No discussion from board members.  Moved by Schultz, seconded and passed unanimously by board to approve the budget amendment recommended in Schmidt memo dated 9/11/02.  Aye – Stillings, Schultz, Schmidt; nay – none.  Resolution passes 3-0.

12. Schroeder lot split.  After discussion by board, Schmidt moves and Schultz seconds motion to approve the split of lot.  Vote:  aye-3 nay-0.  Motion passes 3-0.

13. Township Board Concerns.  Schmidt voiced concern over financing part of second ambulance.  Was agreed to pay full amount without financing.

14. Public Comments.  D. Dorland volunteered to help work on new fire station proposal.  Audience member inquired the status of bike paths.  Schmidt responded that he is still researching issue.  T. Scally inquired as to the alleged resignation of ZBA secretary.  Schmidt replied that no formal resignation has been received.  T. Welch requested to be added to October agenda regarding erosion problem of Creswell RD.  T. Welch will provide Schmidt with information regarding same.  Schmidt gave reminder that November Board meeting would be held on November 11th not on the 19th.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:54 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Kathy Windiate

Deputy Clerk         

